
Angie Batchelor 
Environmental & Social Seismic Advisor 
Gulf of Mexico Region

BP Exploration & Production Inc. 
501 Westlake Park Boulevard 
Houston, Texas 77079 
Telephone: 281-658-7305 
Email: Angie.Batchelor@bp.com 

October 16, 2024 

Ms. Jolie Harrison, Division Chief 
Permits and Conservation, Office of Protected Resources 
1315 East-West Highway, F/PR1 Room 13805 
Silver Springs, MD 20910 

Reference: Withdraw of G&G Permit LOA Application 
Lease OCS-G 36263, Mississippi Canyon Block 956, Well No. 002 
Gulf of Mexico, Federal Waters 

Ms. Harrison: 

On November 1, 2023, BP Exploration & Production Inc. (bp) received an Approval Letter 
of Authorization (LOA) for the potential take of marine mammal’s incidental to conducting a zero 
offset at Lease OCS-G 36263, Mississippi Canyon Block 956, Well No. 002. 

bp has since elected not to conduct the zero offset on Lease OCS-G 36263, Mississippi Canyon Block 
956, Well No. 002; therefore, no action occurred under this LOA. This notification of withdraw is 
being submitted in lieu of the marine mammal monitoring report that is required under the issued 
LOA. 

Should you have any questions or requests for additional information, please contact the 
undersigned at 281-658-7305 or Angie.Batchelor@bp.com. 

Sincerely, 

Angie Batchelor 
Environmental & Social Seismic Advisor 
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